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Tot Lot Garden – Ms. Bailey advised there were plantings that originally belonged to Fern Storer moved from 
Battery Hooper Park to the area around Fort Tot Park on the City Building grounds. She said a sign was created 
to memorialize the planting area in Ms. Storer’s name, but that needed to be removed because Council is the 
only entity that can name or memorialize in the City.  

Council agreed to memorialize Ms. Storer with a decorative plaque in the garden area.  

 

Ms. Bailey provided an update on the planned Sonic restaurant, saying the stage one plan has been approved 
and she anticipates no issues with moving forward to stage two.  

Ms. Bailey advised Dunkin’ has been approved for their variance requests through the Board of Adjustment and 
she anticipates demolition of the site in the next 30 days, with plans for the restaurant to be open by late 
August.  

It was announced that Tom Jacober, former member of City Council and long-time volunteer for the City, died 
recently.  

There was discussion on the gateway signage, of which installation has begun, and signage that will be placed at 
the Fort Henry Drive reconstruction to tell residents how much the City is spending on the project.  

Ms. Bailey advised the Council Meeting scheduled for July 5th will be cancelled and a Special Council Meeting will 
take place prior to the Caucus Meeting on July 19th.  

 

EXECUTIVE SESSION 
There was no need for an Executive Session.  

ADJOURNMENT OF THE CAUCUS MEETING 
Councilman Wall made a motion to adjourn the Caucus Meeting. Councilman Wessels made a second. Ms. 
Russell called the roll.  

Councilman Abeln  Yes 
Councilman Collins  Yes 
Councilman Wall  Yes 
Councilman Weber  Yes 
Councilman Wessels  Yes 
Councilwoman Witt  Yes    MOTION CARRIED 

          Respectfully submitted,  

 

Dave Hatter, Mayor 

Attest:  

 

Maura Russell, City Clerk 


